SAC Meeting 4:05–5:00 Osceola Magnet School Sept. 19th, 2023

Attendance: Dawn Wagner, Janine Jones, Carrie DeLuca, Margaret Lowe, Lily Herman, Jason Wesley, Jennifer Norris, Leslie Sales, Nancy Howe, Jessica D'Elia. Guest- Diane Parentela and Barbara Cooke.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Dawn Wagner to approve the August minutes and was seconded by Margaret Lowe. It was unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$6,222.58. We have \$3,514.93 in Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a balance of \$1,807.24. We have received some more sign applications that we are in the process of reviewing.

Vote- for use of SAC Funds-radios: Last year SAC approved funds to purchase additional radios for all staff members. We did that, but since then we have found other radios not working. We got a quote from a local provider to either fix or replace radios/bases. The quote includes replacing 15 battery radios, 13 charging stations, and fixing volume knobs and belt clips. The quote is for \$1,300. He will make sure they are all synced. Ms. Norris will inquire as to whether there is warranty. A motion was made by Kevin Oberlink to approve the purchase of the radios for \$1300.00. Carrie DeLuca seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.

Vote for Approval- School Library Media Center Purchases: Diane Parentela is planning to order a new list of books. This will be presented to the School Board in Dec. Once the books are approved by us and the School Board, she will allow SAC members the opportunity to read any of the books prior to them going on the shelves. A motion was made by Kevin Oberlink to approve the Fall New books for 2023 that Mrs. Parentela has selected for purchase to be presented to the School Board. Margaret Lowe and Dawn Shor seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.

PTA Report: Our first PTA Meeting was presented in the classrooms. More spirit shirts have been ordered in smaller sizes. Welcome back Skate Night is this Thursday. The second Fall Festival meeting was Monday night and we still need many more volunteers. The festival is scheduled for Nov. 11th. There will also be a tribute to Veterans with drones, letters to vets and a police demo. We are not allowed to use dunk tanks anymore. Next week is 2 weeks from tomorrow. Conference night is coming up in Oct. PTA meeting tonight.

Principal's Report: Dad's Take Your Kid to School Day is tomorrow a.m. and there is a photo booth resembling a hot air balloon. Polaroid shots will be available to the families who have their picture taken. PTA Skate Night is Thursday. Monday we are out of school. Vero's Best Karate Academy has given 2 one day passes to two of our 144 students with perfect attendance for Monday. The Boy Scout Rally is next week. Health screenings are coming up as are Impact Walks by Curriculum and Instruction in the classroom teachers. Our Cognia Certification will be given to Ms. Norris on Sept. 25th. We are reaching the end of the first quarter. Quarter 2 ½ Day Collaborative planning is approaching. We will take part in the United Way Day of Caring on Oct. 21st from 9-11. We finally have approval to repaint directional lines on campus. We are looking for volunteers to help repaint these lines. Also, we will be creating new structured play spaces on the hard court. Finally, Ms. Jones has applied for an Educational Foundation grant for additional Speros, Ozobots, and Dash robots. We are also asking for IPads. The grant is for \$10,000. We should hear back this week.